
Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the  
Village Hall on Thursday, 18th June 2015 

 
Present  John Tomkins (Chair)     Simon Betty 

Janet Jessop      Larry Linin 
   

To be actioned by 

The meeting started at 7.00pm 
 

 

Apologies for absence had been received from Cllrs Mrs Finn and Mrs Medhurst. 
 

 

Declaration of interest in items on the agenda 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 

 

Minutes of the Meeting on 21st May 2015 were approved as a true record. 
 

 

Matters Arising from the Minutes 
The playground bark had been delivered and laid, the area looks very good.  A cement mixer has been 
stolen from outside the village hall. 
 

 
 
 

Playground 
The 15 x Fence posts are still awaiting a working party to put the fence back up.  The moles will also be 
dealt with at this time.  
 

 
All 

Finances 
The Financial Statement was circulated. 
A budget against expenditure was also circulated. 
Cheques were signed for Lawncare and AHS for the bark. 
 

 

Correspondence 
The Clerk had circulated all correspondence.   
 

 

Public Participation 
There were no members of the public present. 
 

 
 

Any Other Business 
There is a post that is being obscured by the hedge opposite The Willows, this has been hit by at least 2 
cars and damaged the car wing mirrors.  It was agreed that the Clerk would report this to Kent Highways. 
Cllr Betty provided the Council with a Tree Wardens Report. 
PCSO Huckstepp had provided the Council with his report for Brook. 
Emergency Plan – it was agreed that a refresher meeting will take place in September, a discussion in an 
open forum would provide further details of how this is planned to be taken forward.  The Clerk is to place 
an advert on the website and in the magazine to invite Parishioners to the September meeting. 
There is a further meeting regarding the Caretaker Scheme to be held in July. 
A resident of Brook fell into the brook from the driveway of one of the residents, whose responsibility is 
this?  It was agreed that this is the responsibility of the resident. 
An issue of parking was discussed, there are no parking restrictions as to which side of the road people 
park, unfortunately this is a neighbourly issue. 
The ownership of the Cricket Pavilion was discussed, this is owned by the Cricket Club and is not within 
the remit of the Parish Council. 
There is a strip of land in Nats Lane that is being used to dump rubbish on.  This has had abandoned dogs 
on it, Cllr Tomkins is to ask the local resident for further information. 
 

 
 
TB 
 
 
 
 
 
TB 
All 
 
 
 
 
 
 
JT 

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 16th July 2015, the Clerk would like any items for the 
agenda by Monday 6th July, please. 
 

All 
 



There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 8.05 PM.  

 


